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	Title:
	Technical Assistance to Birth to Three Programs and Providers


	Purpose:
	To ensure that programs receive technical assistance when necessary.


Overview
The Personnel and Practice Office (PPO) is responsible for providing technical assistance (TA) to programs that request TA on a specific topic or that require it as a result of focused monitoring.  The purpose of TA is to provide guidance and assistance to enhance knowledge, confidence and performance as well as compliance with IDEA Part C requirements and state regulations and procedures.

Purpose of Technical Assistance

Technical assistance is defined as, “… a process within a dynamic context that enables a goal focused, strategy-oriented, accountable organization to transfer knowledge to clients for the purpose of their growth, change and improvement. (Pascal Trohanis, Foundations and Perspectives of TA)”
Programs are encouraged to request TA support for their staff on a variety of topics in order to increase understanding of procedures, enhance service provision to children and families, and keep current with best practices in early intervention.
Additionally, the CT Birth to Three System is responsible for the public supervision and monitoring of programs in the Connecticut Birth to Three System.  In fulfillment of this requirement, programs will participate in a variety of integrated monitoring activities including self-assessments, data verification, and focused monitoring.  As a result of these monitoring activities a program may request or be required to receive technical assistance.  Depending on the nature of the non-compliance identified, TA may be provided at a cost to the program.  For more information on monitoring see the Accountability and Monitoring procedure.

Accessing Technical Assistance

Programs may request TA by completing Form 4-1 “Technical Assistance Request Form” and submitting it to the Personnel and Practice Office (PPO) via mail, fax or email.

The TA plan will be individualized to meet the needs of the program and the topic being addressed.  For this reason the TA may: 

· be provided by a member of the Birth to Three staff or an outside party with more specific knowledge on the topic, 

· be delivered in person or through technology,

· involve file reviews or onsite activities,

· be addressed through articles and discussion, 

· Offered in a small group meeting or through an on-going study group.

Following the completion of the TA, programs will complete Form 4-2 “Technical Assistance Evaluation” and submit it via mail, fax or email to the CT Birth to Three Personnel and Practice Office.
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